
22-044

 PMV-4 Mishap Claims 
One Soldier’s Life

Additional U.S. Army Combat Readiness Center 
PLR resources can be found on the USACRC 
website at https://safety.army.mil/PLR.

PLRs are intended to be used as an engagement tool for leaders to discuss the hazards and trends impacting Soldier 
safety and readiness. The PLR contains only basic information but provides sufficient background to allow leaders an 

opportunity to communicate risk at the Soldier level. More detailed information on this and other Army mishaps can be 
found on the U.S. Army Combat Readiness Center website at https://safety.army.mil/lessonslearned

To access current U.S. Army accident statistics and reports, visit
https://safety.army.mil/STATISTICS.

A 35-year-old Sergeant First Class assigned to the U.S. Army Recruiting Command died in a PMV-4 mishap that 

occurred 11 May 2022 in Bend, Oregon, at 0348 local. The Soldier was a passenger in a southbound Subaru 

WRX operated by his uncle when it crossed the centerline into the northbound lane. A northbound semi-truck 

attempted to avoid the Subaru, but the vehicles collided head-on in the middle of the highway. The roadway 

was icy at the time of the collision. The Soldier and the two other vehicle occupants were transported to the 

local hospital. The Soldier was pronounced dead 15 May at 1600. The uncle was also pronounced dead by 

medical staff. This mishap is still under investigation by local law enforcement.

Since 2017, the Army has lost an average of 35 Soldiers a year to PMV-4 mishaps. This mishap was the 

16th PMV-4 fatality of FY22 and below the number of fatalities for the same time period last year.

 

https://safety.army.mil/
https://www.army.mil/
https://safety.army.mil/STATISTICS/PreliminaryLossReports.aspx
https://safety.army.mil/
https://www.facebook.com/ArmySafety/
https://www.youtube.com/user/USArmySafety
https://twitter.com/SafetyCenter

	Button 5: 


